

To: All Members of the Environment Committee

Dear Councillor,

ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE - TUESDAY, 15TH OCTOBER, 2024, Council Chamber - Epsom Town Hall, https://www.youtube.com/@epsomandewellBC/playlists

Please find attached the following document(s) for the meeting of the Environment Committee to be held on Tuesday, 15th October, 2024.

12. **URGENT DECISIONS - ADDENDUM** (Pages 3 - 4)

A further urgent decision (Decision 143) was taken on the same day that the agenda for the 15th October Environment Committee meeting was published. As such, the Urgent Decisions report has been updated at section 2.2 to reflect this latest decision.

For further information, please contact democraticservices@epsom-ewell.gov.uk or tel: 01372 732000

Yours sincerely

Chief Executive



Addendum to the Urgent decisions report to Environment Committee on 15th October

A further urgent decision was taken on the day that the papers were released. As such the report has been updated at section 2.2 to reflect the latest decision. The new wording of the section is as follows:

- 2.2 Since the last meeting of the Committee, three urgent decisions have been taken by the Director of Environment, Housing and Regeneration and the Acting Director of Corporate Resources in consultation with the Chair, Cllr Liz Frost, and published in Member News in line with the Council's Constitution, Appendix 2, Paragraph 3.1. iii. The decisions are set out below:
- 2.2.1 **Decision 132** Amend the tennis court booking scheme over the school holidays at councillors' request.
- 2.2.2 **Urgency reason for decision 132** At the time of taking the decision the papers had already been published for the original date of the next committee meeting.
- 2.2.3 **Decision 137** Temporary relocation of Business Parking permits for a company to relocate to the Ashley Centre Car Park
- 2.2.4 **Urgency reason for decision 137** This is due to anti-social behaviour which has caused damage to some of the staff / company cars and allowed the company to relocate its parking. The decision could not wait until the next committee as action was needed straight away to tackle the issue and avoid further damage.
 - 2.2.5 **Decision 143** Playhouse Production Parking
- 2.2.6 **Urgency reason for decision 143** Decision is required by the 7th October which is prior to the meeting of the next committee

This page is intentionally left blank